
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
May 3, 1943 

 
 The newly elected City Council of the City of Grand Junction, 
together with those members whose offices are held over, met in 
regular session at 10 o'clock A. M. Those present and answering at 
roll call were Councilmen Carson, Ross, Hoisington, Boston, Robb, 
Campbell and Treece. Also present were City Manager Brownson, City 
Attorney Banks and City Clerk Tomlinson. 
 
 The new members of the Council - Glen L. Robb, T. J. Treece, 
T. S. Campbell and F. A. Hoisington, were sworn into office. 
 
 Mr. T. J. Treece presented his resignation as President of 

the Council. It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 
Councilman Campbell that the resignation be accepted. Motion 
carried. 
 
 Councilman Ross nominated Councilman Hoisington to act as 
President for the ensuing year. Councilman Hoisington declined, 
stating that there were others who had served as Councilmen longer 
than he who should be entitled to the position, and that he was 
too busy to accept the office at the present time. 
 
 Councilman Hoisington nominated Councilman Robb as President 
of the Council. The nomination was seconded by Councilman Campbell 
and as there were no further nominations, the motion was passed by 
the following vote: Those voting AYE - Treece, Carson, Ross, 

Hoisington, Boston, and Campbell. NO - Robb. 
 
 Councilman Robb then took the Chair and was sworn in as 
President of the Council. 
 
 City Manager Brownson then brought up the matter of 
increasing the size of the hangar at the airport. This is 
necessary in order for the Navy to continue and enlarge their 
C.P.T. program here. It was moved by Councilman Carson and 
seconded by Councilman Hoisington that the Council authorize the 
construction of additional hangar space, and that the City Manager 
and City Attorney draw up ordinances to cover the construction and 
financing of same. Roll was called on the motion with all members 
of the Council voting AYE. The President declared the motion 

carried. 
 
 Mr. Brownson stated that Thomas McCall had submitted a bid 
for the construction of the additional hangar space, of $1020.00. 
This amount is for labor, as the City has agreed to furnish all 
materials on the job. It was moved by Councilman Carson and 
seconded by Councilman Treece that the bid of Thomas McCall be 
accepted. Roll was called on the motion with all members of the 
Council voting AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 



Treece that the meeting adjourn until the regular meeting 

Wednesday evening, May 5th, at which time appointments and other 
matters pertaining to the reorganization of the Council will be 
considered. Motion carried. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


